
             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

             

             

             

             

********************************************************************** 

********************************************************************** 
October is bullying awareness 

month. At Corsica-Stickney 

Elementary we have been talking 

about kindness, compassion, and 

caring. We have also been talking 

about the differences between rude 

and mean behavior, conflict, and 

bullying behavior. Wednesday 

October 25th was Unity Day. Our 

students wore orange and stood 

together against bullying, united for 

kindness, acceptance, and inclusion. 

Jaguar 

Football 

 

Notice: Campbell’s Labels for Education program 

is coming to a close. The deadline for turning in UPC 

labels is December 1st. Please spread the word and 

check your stashes and get them all turned in to 

either office by the 1st of December. Thank you for 

your participation over the years. We will continue to 

collect the Best Choice labels and the pop tabs. 

November 

News 2017 

 



 

  

Go 

Jags! 



 

  



 

 

  

High School Oral Interp 

Congrats to the C/S Oral Interp team that placed 

2nd at the CBH Contest on October 10th. Good 

Luck to the team that will be participating in the 

District contest will be November 1st at DWU.  

Jr High Oral Interp 



 

 

  

DIG PINK NIGHT HELD! 

On Monday October 23rd a Dig Pink night was held at 

the volleyball game vs. Marty. The night consisted of 

a free-will donation bake sale, as well as recognition 

of cancer warriors. Each varsity volleyball member 

played in honor of a cancer fighter. Mini volleyballs 

were thrown out to spectators, DIG Pink t-shirts 

were also sold before the event. The night was 

organized by Jenna Bamberg, Carly Lagge, and 

Jordyn Gerlach as part of a FCCLA community service 

project. A total of $740 was raised from t-shirt sales, 

and the bake sale. Proceeds were donated to the 

Douglas County Pink Ladies.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

2nd & 3rd graders 

celebrated Johnny 

Appleseed’s birthday 

by making applesauce 

from scratch. They 

cored and seeded 

apples and cooked 

them in a crockpot to 

enjoy later in the day. 

Third graders used The Scientific               

Method while making paper airplanes.                    

They looked at models, choose their                       

favorite designs, and then followed                        

printed directions to make each plane                        

type. Once they had several planes made, they 

headed for the gym to try them out. They discussed 

which ones flew the farthest and why and what 

they could change to improve the designs.    



 

 

     TWO WAYS OUT                                                       

 Stickney Volunteer Fire Dept. members came to school to 

instruct the students to "always have two ways out" meaning if 

the doorway is blocked by fire, use a window. Cherie Sauvage, 

Matt Donker, Ben Donker, Roger VanDenOever, and Sammie 

Prien went to each classroom to show the students up close 

what fireman bunker gear looked like and that they shouldn't 

be scared of them and hide, but instead to do anything possible 

to get their attention if they were in an actual fire. They talked 

about smoke detectors and having family fire drills at home so 

everyone knows where the family meeting place is located. 

They demonstrated how to feel for a hot door with the back of 

your hand, how to wet your shirt and cover your mouth so you 

don’t breathe in the smoke, and how to stay low-n-go if the 

room is full of smoke.  The firemen passed out goodie bags to 

each student with activities to do at home with parents as well.  

C/S Elementary would like to thank the Stickney Fire 

Department for coming and sharing fire safety with us. 

6th 

2nd   

4th  

5th  

3rd  

3rd  

3rd  
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Checking 

out the 

goodie 

bags! 

Showing 

the 

various 

parts of 

the 

bunker 

gear. 



 

 

  

Congratulations Charlie! 

Charlie Van Genderen's drawing was chosen as the cover 

of the 2017 October South Dakota Musician 

Magazine. South Dakota Music Education Association 

held a cover drawing contest in the spring of 

2017. Corsica-Stickney had 50 K-12 grade 

students enter a drawing in the contest. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

The Kindergarten and 4th grade Reading Buddies celebrated Jumpstart Reading 

on October 18.  Jumpstart Reading encourages children all over the country to 

stop and read.  This year the story was Quakers by Liz Wong. Quakers the cat 

thinks he is a duck.  After meeting cats he realizes that he likes being a cat but 

also likes going back to his first friends, the ducks.   After reading the story the 

4th graders helped their Kindergarten buddy write something they liked to do 

with their friends. 

Left: Junior High Choir sang the 

National Anthem for a VB game. 



 

  

Stepping Back in Time 
Greg, Sherry and Sam Schumacher took 

the C/S Elementary classes back in time 

to the 1830’s as they presented a “Fur 

Trade Rendezvous” in their backyard. 

Classes took turns viewing multiple 

displays of items from the fur trade era. 

They demonstrated throwing knives and 

tomahawks, how traps work, fire 

starting with a flint and steel, and how a 

muzzleloader gun works. They showed a 

real beaver pelt and explained how the 

mountain man would trade his trapped 

furs for supplies such as Hudson Bay 

point blankets. The students got to try 

some jerky as well. After the history 

lesson, the kids got to “touch and feel” 

various items from the displays. Fun was 

had checking out all the stuff, trying on 

fur hats and even trying to play a bugle!  

Mrs. Muckey’s 4th graders got to 

make beaded keychains or bracelets. 



 

  

Lexi & Easton Gerlach 

enjoyed showing classmates 

their rendezvous clothing. 



 

 

 

  

Starting a fire with flint & steel is hard! 

Elk hide beaded war 

shirt with ermine 

and buffalo hair trim. 
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